
SENATE BILL REPORT

HB 2601

AS PASSED SENATE, FEBRUARY 28, 1994

Brief Description: Implementing the cellular communications
tax study recommendations regarding 911 emergency
communication system funding.

SPONSORS: Representatives Finkbeiner, Brumsickle, Bray, Wang and
Scott

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON REVENUE

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY & UTILITIES

Majority Report: Do pass as amended.
Signed by Senators Sutherland, Chairman; Ludwig, Vice

Chairman; Amondson, Hochstatter, Owen and Williams.

Staff: David Danner (786-7784)

Hearing Dates: February 21, 1994

BACKGROUND:

In 1992, the Legislature directed the Department of Revenue to
study the cellular industry’s tax treatment in Washington and
other states, identify the tax policy issues and recommend
changes resulting in more appropriate tax treatment for
cellular communications.

The department submitted a final report in November 1993,
recommending in part that the department conduct a one-year
study to ensure long-term funding of 911 services in light of
changing technologies, that the cellular industry pay a $.25
per customer per month county excise tax for 911 service (to
be reviewed following completion of the study), and that
cellular systems implement and maintain automatic number
identification at no charge to county 911 systems.

This bill implements those recommendations.

SUMMARY:

Counties are authorized to impose a 911 excise tax of up to
$.25 per month per cellular telephone subscriber line.
Counties implementing this tax must provide 60 days notice,
and include in their ordinances a refund mechanism for any
taxes ordered refunded by a court order. The tax shall be
collected from the telephone subscriber by the company
providing cellular service.
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Cellular telephone companies are required to provide automatic
number identification, which allows 911 operators to
automatically identify the number of the caller.

The Department of Revenue is directed to study the current tax
base for the 911 excise tax, including projected revenues,
expenditures, and funding sources, as well as appropriate tax
rates, in light of current and future technologies. Results
of the study shall be presented no later than July 1, 1995.
The department shall form an advisory committee with balanced
representation and provide staff for the study. Funding of
the study shall be provided from the state treasury’s 911
account.

SUMMARY OF SENATE AMENDMENTS:

Information collected by enhanced 911 systems for the purpose
of developing and updating system databases or obtained during
an emergency call to the system is exempt from public
inspection and copying requirements of RCW 42.17.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: yes

Fiscal Note: available

Effective Date: The bill contains an emergency clause and
takes effect immediately, except the automatic number
requirement takes effect January 1, 1995.

TESTIMONY FOR:

County excise tax of $.25 reflects a fair contribution to 911
cellular telephone customers, and the automatic number
identification requirements impose only minimal burden on
cellular systems. Study is necessary to ensure a long-term
funding mechanism for 911 given the growth of cellular,
development of other wireless services, and other changes in
technology.

Callers to 911 desire and expect that information given to 911
operators, such as their names, addresses, and the nature of
their emergency, will be kept confidential. Exemption of such
information from public records laws would address these
concerns.

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: PRO: Senator Fraser; Jim Quackenbush, Thurston County;
Noel Mhyre, Pierce County; Clifford Webster, US West New
Vector Group, Inc.; Steve Gan, McCaw Celluar
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